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Maryland Commission on African American History and Culture
  Regular Meeting
Minutes of April 3, 2017

A regular meeting was held on Monday, April 3, 2017 at the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum, 410 Little Kidwell Avenue, Centreville, Maryland 21617.

The meeting was called to order at 11:08 a.m. by Madam Chairwoman Lyndra (née Pratt) Marshall.  The following commissioners were in attendance:  Donna Cypress; Barbara Spencer Dunn; H. Russell Frisby; Vice Chair Dale Glenwood Green; Marilyn Hatza; Melvin Kelly; Edwin T. Johnson; Lopez Matthews; and Janet Sims-Wood.

Proof of Public Notice
Accepted by general consensus. 

Welcome
Madam Chairwoman Lyndra (née Pratt) Marshall opened the meeting by thanking the public for coming to the Maryland Commission on African American History and Culture (MCAAHC) meeting in Queen Anne’s County.  She then gave room for Mr. Clayton Washington, President of the Kennard Alumni Association to speak.
  
Mr. Washington welcomed the MCAAHC and the public to his facility.  He shared that the name of the Kennard High School was changed to the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum to preserve the school’s history as well as present future programs and workshops about African American history in Centreville, Maryland.   Mr. Washington shared that this high school was rebuilt in 2010 and that it was through MCAAHC’s African American Heritage Preservation Grant that the renovations of the building was able to be achieved.

Mr. Washington then gave room for Mr. Robert Forloney, Chair and Curator of the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum to share words. Mr. Forloney said that his role was to build partnerships with the community and to get people to share their stories about their experience at the Kennard High School.  

Currently the organization is working on phase one of their project, which is to build an exhibit on those who attended Kennard High School and the other colored schools in Queen Anne’s County.  Mr. Forloney said that this will be a catalyst to bring people in to relive their memories and enjoy this exhibit.  He asked the public to spread the word to anyone who went to Kennard High School or any colored school in the area so that he can obtain their information to include it as oral history.

Minutes of February 3, 2017 Meeting
Chairwoman Marshall called for a motion to accept the minutes of the previous MCAAHC meeting of February 3, 2017.  Commissioner Melvin Kelly made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Commissioner Lopez Matthews seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Recognition of Guests
Chairwoman Marshall recognized the following guests who attended the meeting:
• Elinor Thompson, member of the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History
   Museum
• Winston Wilkinson, Chief of Staff, the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives 
• Keith Colston, Director of Ethnic Commissions, the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives
• Ted Mack, former Chairman of the MCAAHC
• Roger Marshall Sr., Husband of Madame Chairwoman Lyndra (née Pratt) Marshall 
• Dr. Joan M.E. Gaither, Documentary Story Quilter & member of the Annapolis Commission on Maryland’s 
   Constitution of 1864 overview of the Emancipation Quilt
• Jacqueline Cooley, supporter of the MCAAHC
• Mike Davis, Editor with the Kent Island Bay Times
• Robert Forloney, Chair of Kennard Alumni Association Museum Committee
• M Revell Goodion, Queen Anne’s County Historian
• Niambi Davis, supporter
• Melvin Shorter Jr.¸ member of the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History 
   Museum

Director’s Report
Director Maya Davis, thanked the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum for having the MCAAHC as well as thanked the public for attending the meeting. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Davis recognized Winston Wilkinson, Chief of Staff for the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives.  Mr. Wilkinson thanked the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum for opening their facility for this meeting and thanked the MCAAHC for all of the hard work they have been doing.  He also sent regards from Mr. Steve Mc Adams, Executive Director with the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives, who was under the weather but wanted to come to the meeting.  Mr. Mc Adams asked the MCAAHC to begin to make their decision soon on who they would like to have as the executive director or the Banneker-Douglass Museum and the Maryland Commission on African American History & Culture.

Ms. Davis recognized Keith Colston, Director of the Ethnic Commissions and Director of the Maryland Commission on Indian Affairs for the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives.    
 
Ms. Davis said that BDM was proud to host Dr. Celeste Marie Bernier, International Scholar from Edinburg, who is very knowledgeable about Frederick Douglass and his family.   Dr. Bernier has read over 7,000 documents that are related to the life of Frederick Douglass and his family.   She shared with Ms. Davis that she would like to do a book unveiling next year at the BDM on Frederick Douglass and have the BDM be a sister institute for an exhibit on Frederick Douglass.

Also in February, Ms. Davis attended a citation ceremony from the Maryland House of Delegates and the Maryland State Senate for Mr. Kenneth B. Morris who is the great, great, great, grandson of Frederick Douglass and great, great, grandson of Booker T. Washington.  Mr. Morris is partnering with Mr. Ted Mack, former chair of MCAAHC and Mr. Ray Langston, Mayor of Highland Beach, to have a statue of Frederick Douglass placed on the Maryland State House lawn facing a statue of Roger Taney, U.S. Supreme Court Chief Justice.  Mr. Morris is also working on a project called “One Million Abolitionist” which is to give one million copies of the 1845 narrative of Frederick Douglass’s life to students.

Ms. Tabitha Pryor Corradi, Curator of Collections received a full scholarship to attend The Small Museums of Maryland’s conference where she was able to share her knowledge and receive a wealth of information from other scholars in her field.  

Ms. Davis was invited by the U.S. District Attorney’s Office in Washington, DC to give a lecture on “The Escaped Slaves in Maryland”.  In addition to this, Ms. Shakia Gullette, Curator of Exhibitions and Ms. Tabitha Pryor Corradi gave a Black History Month presentation at the Hillsmere Elementary School for their students.

Ms. Davis helped with the planning and attended the grand opening celebration of the Harriet Tubman Visitor’s Center in Church Creek, Maryland on Friday, March 10. This was a full weekend of events from Friday until Sunday where it was well attended and supported.  

The staff attended the G.O.L.D. Standard Customer Service Learning Training presented by Governor Larry Hogan about the importance of every State of Maryland agency giving the best customer service to all that come through the State of Maryland.  This training was given by Mike Dorsey, a native Marylander who was a contestant on the TV program “The Biggest Loser”.

Four out of six workshops have been completed thus far.   She thanked Special Assistant, LeRonn Herbert, for his helping presenting at a workshop for her.  On Thursday, April 6, 2017 a grant workshop will take place at the Harriet Tubman Visitor’s Center in Cambridge, Maryland. On Tuesday, April 11, 2017 the last workshop presentation will take place at the Oxon Hill Memorial Library in Oxon Hill, Maryland.

Ms. Davis said that the month of March kicked off Women’s History with an Author’s Talk and Book Signing program organized by the MCAAHC that will now take place quarterly at the BDM. On Friday, March 31, 2017 Ms. Melanie Foote-Davis and Ms. Patsy Fletcher were the first authors to present.  Ms. Foote-Davis, who grew up in Lusby, Maryland, gave a great talk sharing her childhood experiences in her help book that had people almost into tears.  Ms. Patsy Fletcher gave a great talk from her book “Places of Leisure In And Around Washington, DC” which focused on the forgotten places African Americans traveled after the Civil War. 

Ms. Davis recognized Madam Chairwoman Lyndra (née Pratt) Marshall who was spotlighted in The Capital Gazette newspaper on March 26, 2017 for the “Genealogy Explosion” program that was very well attended at the Galesville Community Center during Maryland Day.

Ms. Davis recognized Vice Chair Green on the work he did for the 50th Anniversary Celebration of Pine Street Race Riots that was spotlighted in the Dorchester Star newspaper.  She also shared that the BDM was spotlighted in the UpStArt magazine for the winter edition of 2016.

Ms. Davis gave room for LeRonn Herbert, Outreach Coordinator to speak about visitation and docent guided tours at the Banneker-Douglass Museum.  Mr. Herbert presented the BDM Impact Report of how the museum is fairing in its visitation numbers last year vs. this year.    He said that the museum is building towards a very busy spring and summer.  

Mr. Herbert said that the museum finished out the month of March with 630 visitors which was 25% short of last year’s visitation numbers during the month of March.   He said that this was due to Governor Larry Hogan being proactive in declaring a State of Emergency for the tremendous snow that was coming through the State of Maryland.  Four tours were cancelled and rescheduled in the months of April and June.   While there seems to be no tours booked yet for the month of May, due to prom season and graduations, calls have been coming in for self-guided tours and visits for the months of June, July, and August.  These booked guided tours for the spring and summer months already transcribe into almost half the visitation numbers for these seasons.

Mr. Herbert thanked Ms. Davis for giving him the opportunity to speak at the Anne Arundel Community College on Tuesday, April 4, 2017 for their Guild for L.I.F.E. organization.   The group will be coming to the BDM for docent guided tours on Tuesday, April 11 through Thursday, April 13, 2017.

Ms. Davis ended off her report by sharing that the BDM celebrated its 33 anniversary with a drum making event given by Dr. Craig Woodson, family of Dr. Carter G. Woodson.   Dr. Craig Woodson taught homeschool youth groups how to make drums as well as the history of drumming coming from Africa to America.  This program was under the direction of Commissioner Barbara Dunn, the MCAAHC and the BDM.




Report of the Officers
MCAAHC Madam Chairwoman Lyndra (née Pratt) Marshall 
Chairwoman Marshall shared that she continues to work all across the State of Maryland where she has participated in 110 events over the past month.  She highlighted the following projects she has attended, organized, or supported. 

Asbury United Methodist Church, the oldest African American Church in Annapolis, had a program called “Legacy Day”.  This program spotlighted individuals who were 90 years and older.  The Kunta Kinte-Alex Haley Foundation, Inc. where Chairwoman Marshall serves as Genealogist, presented oral history interviews and unveiled family trees.

Chairwoman Marshall shared that the MCAAHC supported Governor Larry Hogan’s Black History Month Celebration at the Government House.    She also helped support the Ebenezer A.M.E. Church in Fort Washington, Maryland which organized their first Black History Month affair.  She helped organize North County’s Freetown Rosenwald School’s first African American program with a tour.  The Anne Arundel County Public School System and the Leadership Development Institute were special guests at this event. 

Chairwoman Marshall helped support Dr. Joan M.E. Gaither, Documentary Story Quilter & member of the Annapolis Commission on Maryland’s Constitution of 1864 with the production of two quilts.  These quilts were “The Emancipation Proclamation, The Next Chapter” Quilt and Senator Verda Freeman Welcome’s 110 birthday quilt.  She organized the Black History Month program in Galesville, Maryland called “Honoring Our Ancestors” where Chairwoman Marshall honored Harriet Tubman through historical reenactments. 

Chairwoman Marshall thanked the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives for sending her, Director Davis, and Vice Chair Dale Glenwood Green to the 91st  ASALH luncheon.

Chairwoman Marshall said that she was able to take a preview of Dr. Carter G. Woodson’s home as a national historic site at 1538 Ninth Street, NW, Washington, DC 20001.  Chairwoman Marshall, along with several MCAAHC commissioners, attended the Senator Verda Freeman Welcome Bridge Rededication Celebration for the 150 Sesquicentennial event at Morgan State University.  She also attended the grand opening of the Harriet Tubman Visitor’s Center in Church Creek, Maryland.

Chairwoman Marshall attended the first four African American Heritage Preservation Grant workshop.  She attended the “BDM’s Women’s History Month Author’s Talk and Book Signing” where Commissioner Tamara England led this event along with Commissioner Donna Cypress.

Chairwoman Marshall shared that the Emancipation Quilt will be exhibited at the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum for six weeks.  She asked Dr. Joan M.E. Gaither to share information about the historic emancipation quilt.  

Dr. Joan M.E. Gaither, shared information about the emancipation quilt she produced. It was unveiled November 1, 2014 at the Maryland State House.  The quilt denotes the sesquicentennial of the freeing the slaves from Maryland.   It has been traveling since it’s unveiling throughout the State of Maryland where plans have been  made for the quilt to move throughout every county of Maryland. 

Dr. Gaither said that each quilt square represents the 23 counties and one county equivalent in the State of Maryland and Baltimore City.  There were 426 individuals and 24 participating organizations that worked on the quilt.  Stars were given by Dr. Gaither to show representation of everyone who worked on the quilt, crests of each county were asked to be placed on the quilt as well as numbers sharing the votes of those who were for blacks getting free vs. those who opposed blacks not getting free from slavery.  There were two counties that didn’t have quilt squares because they weren’t incorporated at that time.  Dr. Gaither shared that she would like to see if the MCAAHC commissioners would book the emancipation quilt for 2019.  She will be giving a quilt workshop on Thursday, May 11, 2017 to the Kennard High School Cultural Heritage Center and African American History Museum.

Chairwoman Marshall thanked Mr. Clayton Washington and his wife who completed the Queen Anne’s County quilt square.

MCAAHC Vice Chair Dale Green
Vice Chair Dale Green began his report by sharing that the legacy of the MCAAHC was started by Senator Verda Welcome, the first female and black state senator elected to the Maryland General Assembly in 1962.  Professor Mr. Benjamin Quarles, first generational historian, from Morgan State University collaborated with Senator Welcome in seeing that their vision became a reality.   From their endeavors, the MCAAHC and BDM where legislated.  

Vice Chair Green said, to date, the MCAAHC has the BDM, Friends of the Banneker-Douglass Museum and The Banneker-Douglass Museum Foundation that they govern.   Also he said that the MCAAHC oversees the protection of African American history in all 23 counties and Baltimore City in Maryland.   He said that the MCAAHC has a $1 million dollar African American Heritage Preservation grant that is used to preserve the African American history in the great State of Maryland.  Vice Chair Green also said that in 2019 the MCAAHC will celebrate 50 years of excellence! 

Vice Chair Green said that over the last five years, 68 African American sites have been preserved by the AAHPG in the State of Maryland.  He also said that this is the only grant that preserves African American history in the State of Maryland.  Of this particular number, 18 counties have received financing from the grant for their projects.  In addition to this, this year the MCAAHC had six workshops that have taken place across the state.  

Vice Chair Green said that last year the MCAAHC had $3.2 million dollars grant application requests that was used by the state legislature for leverage in getting an additional $1 million dollars authorized for funding.  Starting July 1, 2017 there will be an additional $1 million dollars added to the grant through the Maryland Historical Trust.  From this allotment, part of this funding will be used for research and the other part will be used for brick and mortar projects.  

Vice Chair Green shared that the National Historic Trust for Preservation has done a case study on commissions throughout the United States of America.  The MCAAHC is one of nine commissions in the whole United States of America.  The MCAAHC is one of a kind where the commission has the type of infrastructure with a grant and the museum in the country.  Vice Chair Green also said that the Frederick Douglass portrait and the Harriet Tubman bust are located in the Governor’s House while the emancipation quilt is traveling across the state representing the MCAAHC and the State of Maryland as marquee projects.

Vice Chair Green shared that he has served 21 out of 28 days in African American History month giving lectures and workshops.  He said that he had the pleasure of being the inaugural speaker for the National Minority of Architects which is now a part of the Maryland Baltimore Chapter Institute of Architects.  

Vice Chair Green said that it was a pleasure to have Governor Larry Hogan’s Black History Month program celebrating the life of the living Queen Mother of Civil Rights, Ms. Gloria Richardson and the 50th Year of the Race Riots in Cambridge, Maryland.  Governor Larry Hogan bestowed honor to Ms. Richardson by honoring her while she is living.   Ms. Richardson is 95 years old.  Vice Chair Green shared that he was happy to return to Cambridge, Maryland for the Grand Opening of the Harriet Tubman Visitor’s Center that took place on Friday, March 10, 2017.

Vice Chair Green welcomed the public to explore the 125 mile Harriet Tubman Underground Rail Road Byway.  He said that he had the opportunity to explore the Underground Railroad in Talbot, Dorchester, Queen Anne’s and Caroline County.  Vice Chair Green said that he was very proud that Harriet Tubman will be on the $20 bill next year.  He also shared that Frederick Douglass’s home in Washington, DC, on Cedar Hill, started the rise for national African American preservation.

Vice Chair Green said that tourism is very big in the State of Maryland where it is the 10th largest business entity in the state.  There are special plans being developed around Frederick Douglass 200th birthday with more information to be shared in the near future.

Vice Chair Green shared that on Sunday, May 21, 2017 the Frederick Douglass Honor Society, that was responsible for the erection of the Frederick Douglass Statue at the Talbot County Court House, will be holding a special recognition ceremony at the Wye House.  This historic landmark is the very place where Frederick Douglass was born.  Dr. David Blight and Dr. Clara Small and other Frederick Douglass scholars will be speaking at this affair.  
	
Vice Chair Green said that Unionville Day at St. Stevensville United Methodist Episcopal Church will be having its sesquicentennial anniversary of the founding of its community on May 27, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.  This is the area where the 18th century Civil War Union Soldiers came back home and bought their property.

The Middle Passage Port Markers organization has come back to Maryland where they are working on establishing port markers recognizing those who were enslaved in Cambridge and Oxford, Maryland. This organization has already recognized the ports of Annapolis, Baltimore, and Sotterley that enslaved individuals came through.

Vice Chair Green said that the Juneteenth celebration in Easton, Maryland will feature Maryland’s African American Emancipation quilt that was produced by the MCAAHC commissioners and their counties.  He also shared that the MCAAHC is working with the Wolf Street homes in Fells Point where they are celebrating 220 years of being in existence.   The homes are in disrepair where an application will be sent the MCAAHC for emergency funding.  These homes go back to 1797 where they were incorporated in Baltimore, Maryland.

Baltimore National Heritage Area expansion has been passed where it now incorporates North Baltimore, Baltimore City’s Suburbs as well as the campus of Morgan State University.

Vice Chair Green said that they are working with Georgetown University on their commemorative project recognizing 227 enslaved individuals, were some came from the Eastern Shore that helped save the university. The Advisory Council on Civil Rights Research and Documentation of Baltimore City is concluding their presentation on protest and resistance of Baltimore City 1787.  One hundred thousand dollars came from the funding designated by President Barack Obama.

The Harriet Tubman and Frederick Douglass Statue project initiated by Michael Miller, President of the Senate and Michael Busch, Speaker of the House is steadily moving forward where they are looking to have these two iconic figures be placed in the Old House of Delegates Chamber.  

Vice Chair Green gave room for Ted Mack, former chairman of the MCAAHC, to share words on a project he is working on with Mr. Chip Bohl, CEO of Bohl Architects in Annapolis, Maryland regarding the Frederick Douglass-Roger Taney statues.  Mr. Mack said that Mr. Bohl decided that he would further challenge the removal of the Roger Taney statue from the State House.  Mr. Mack said that Mr. Bohl believe that it would not be right to remove the Roger Taney statue for this is removing history.  Instead, Mr. Bohl and Mr. Mack would like to see a statue of Frederick Douglass and Roger Taney facing each other, opposing each other across the walk way of the State House.  They have encouraged the public to come and support their endeavor by going to www.bohlarchitects.com and petitioning for this process to take place.


Report of Committees

Commissioner Barbara Dunn
Commissioner Barbara Spencer Dunn reported on the Association for the Study and Life of African American History’s theme: “The Crisis in Black Education.”  She said that in times of great change, we must continue to stay focus on the crucial role of education as Dr. Woodson, the Father of Black History stressed.  Dr. Carter G. Woodson said that, “If you teach the Negro that he has accomplished as much good as any other race he will aspire to equality and justice without regard to race.” 

Commissioner Dunn shared that the struggle still continues today for education and equality.  She said that the MCAAHC was founded by Senator Verda Freeman Welcome who partnered with Dr. Benjamin Quarles that studied under Dr. Carter G. Woodson.  She asked the public continue to partner with the MCAAHC as it reveals the African American history that the State of Maryland has.

Commissioner Dunn said that the Banneker-Douglass Museum had its 33 anniversary where Dr. Craig Woodson, a Caucasian male from Dr. Woodson’s family, embraced his rich history and led a drum making event bringing different groups of people together.  Dr. Woodson is doing reconciliation ceremonies all over the United States bringing the races together.

Commissioner Dunn shared that the National Park Service will be giving a special tour of Dr. Woodson’s Home and National Historic Site from Friday, April 21-Sunday, April 23.  The home is located at 1538 Ninth Street, NW, Washington, DC 20001.

Commissioner Edwin Johnson
Commissioner Edwin Johnson gave a heartfelt thank you to Commissioner Janet Sims-Wood, the MCAAHC Commissioners and every person that contributed to the success of Senator Verda Welcome’s Bridge Rededication celebration at Morgan State University.  He felt that this event was worthy of Senator Welcome’s honor and believed that the Welcome family was very pleased.  

Commissioner Janet Sim-Wood
Commissioner Janet Sim-Wood, Co-Chair of the Verda Freeman Welcome Committee, gave a heartfelt thank you as well to everyone that contributed to Senator Verda Freeman Welcome’s celebration.  She said that the whole program was phenomenal where there were quilts, paintings, portraits, historical exhibits, and a wax figure of Senator Welcome displayed throughout the Earl S. Richardson Library.  Commissioner Sim-Wood gave a special thank you to Ms. Mary Sue Welcome, Senator Welcome’s daughter who tremendously helped in this celebration for her mother.

Commissioner Sims-Wood asked Dr. Joan M.E. Gaither to share words about the quilts she produced of Senator Verda Freeman Welcome’s life.  Dr. Gaither said that she created a quilt many years ago that focused on great African American mentors who have affected her life.  It was natural for her to allocate this quilt for this great affair.  

Dr. Gaither shared that she is working under a state of urgency to capture and preserve the history of African Americans from the State of Maryland who have made many strides and contributions.  She wanted to make sure that this history is passed down to future generations.

Dr. Gaither also shared that the commemoration quilt for Senator Verda Freeman Welcome’s celebration was a collaborative effort of Chairwoman Marshall; Mr. Roger Marshall Sr.; Ms. Mary Welcome, daughter of Verda Welcome; and many others.  Commissioner Sim-Wood said that Senator Verda Freeman Welcome will be honored again during the 50th Anniversary celebration of the MCAAHC.

Commissioner Sim-Wood said that she was able to acquire a grant that supported a program that she had about Senator Verda Freeman Welcome at the Prince George’s Community College.   Chairwoman Marshall, Mr. Roger Marshall, Sr.; Commissioner Frisby; and Ms. Mary Welcome were some of the guests who attend this affair.  Commissioner Herbert Frisby and Ms. Mary Welcome spoke as panelists for this program.  This event was held at the Prince George’s Community College so that people, outside of Baltimore, would know who Senator Verda Freeman Welcome was.

Commissioner Herbert Frisby thanked Commissioner Sim-Wood for a great program.  He also made a suggestion that the MCAAHC consider having guest docents do research and oral history to help preserve things as the MCAAHC develops plans towards Senator Verda Freeman Welcome being celebrated as part of the 50th Anniversary of the MCAAHC.

Commissioner Edwin Johnson shared that for Morgan State University’s 150th Sesquicentennial Anniversary-Women’s History Month celebration began with Ms. April Ryan who was featured as the keynote speaker for this affair.  There was a special acknowledgement of a permanent exhibit displayed about the life and legacy of Ms. Enolia Pettigen McMillian, Educator, Civil Rights Activist, first black female president of the NAACP and first female chair on Morgan State University’s Board of Regents.   Dr. Tracy Rhone gave a presentation during this celebratory month sharing how healthy fruits and vegetables aren’t readily supplied in the African American communities in and around Baltimore, Maryland.

Commissioner Donna Cypress
Commissioner Donna Cypress also commended Commissioner Edwin T.  Johnson, Commissioner Janet Sim-Wood and the Verda Welcome Committee on a job well done on the celebration of Senator Verda Freeman Welcome.   Commissioner Cypress shared with the MCAAHC and the public to come to Morgan State University’s Earl S. Richardson’s Library and see the new Enolia Pettigen McMillan exhibit that is located on the second floor.  Commissioner Cypress said that the exhibit is outstanding.  

Commissioner Cypress also commended Commissioner Tamara England and Director Maya Davis on BDM’s Women’s History Month program featuring authors Ms. Melanie Foote Davis and Ms. Patsy Fletcher.  Commissioner Cypress found the program enlightening and encouraging for women.  She said that she attended the Bear’s Military Cotillion Ball honoring those in the military that were of prestigious statue that went to Morgan State University.  Lastly, Commissioner Cypress shared that the Reginald Lewis Museum will be the to hold the “Henrietta Lacks: Hela Project” traveling exhibit which will be moving around the State of Maryland.

Commissioner Marilyn Hatza
Commissioner Marilyn Hatza shared that she was very glad to attend two programs representing the MCAAHC in her home town, Dorchester County.  The first program was the celebration of Ms. Gloria Richardson with the 50th Anniversary of the Race Riots located on Pine Street in Cambridge, Maryland.  She said that Pine Street was the African American social and economical hub of Cambridge, Maryland. There were approximately 300 individuals that came to the Bethel A.M.E. church for this program.  She said that this program was intergenerational, multi ethnic and religiously diverse.  

Lieutenant Boyd K. Rutherford was the keynote speaker for this affair.  There were many leaders from the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives and many MCAAHC commissioners who joined in this celebration.  Commissioner Hatza said that a tour was given before the program began and Ms. Gloria Richardson was skyped into the program due to being trapped at home in a snow storm where a proclamation was presented to her family for her.   

Commissioner Hatza reported on a second program that she attended was the grand opening of the Harriet Tubman Visitor’s Center in Church Creek, Maryland.  This is a national park and a national monument proclaimed by President Barack Obama.  The grounds have been the same since Harriet Tubman’s time.  Lectures, tours, and workshops were given during that weekend of March 10-12.  Installations are presented at the visitor’s center rather than exhibitions.  The family, public, and friends are welcome to come and visit all year long.  

Commissioner Herbert Frisby
Commissioner Herbert Frisby shared that on April 6, 1909 Matthew Henson discovered the North Pole.  He is a native of southern Maryland where Matthew is celebrated, with a plaque, at the Maryland State House. Commissioner Frisby said that for individuals who are book buffs, Matthew Henson’s biography on the North Pole is now available by public domain.

Commissioner Lopez Matthews
Commissioner Lopez Matthews made an announcement that he has just released a new book called, “The True Worth of a Race: African American Women in the Struggle for Freedom."  Commissioner Matthews will be speaking on Friday, April 14 at 7:00 p.m. at the Duncan Library in Alexandria, Virginia.  From the book sale, half of the money goes to support the African American mentoring group that he is a part of.

Commissioner Barbara Dunn shared with the public that April 3, 2017, the day of this MCAAHC meeting, is the day that Dr. Carter G. Woodson transitioned.  Commissioner Dunn also shared that she would like to see if A.S.A.L.H.’s Kiamsha youth group could come and speak at Commissioner Matthew’s mentoring group.  She believes that Kiamsha would be a great support and help to his mentoring organization.

Commissioner Melvin Kelly
Commissioner Melvin Kelly shared that he continues to support the MCAAHC by being their official photographer, attending meetings and affairs the commission is involved with.  He also teaches Sunday School at the Metropolitan United Methodist Church in Severn, Maryland where he takes the youth on trips to various black history museums and areas.  Recently he had a conversation with Mr. and Mrs. Tilghman about visiting their Wye Plantation which is the very placed that Frederick Douglass was born.  Commissioner Kelly shared that he just turned 80 years old.

Presentations	
Ms. Chanel Compton, Executive Director Prince George’s African American Museum and Cultural Center (PGAAMCC) thanked Chairwoman Marshall and the MCAAHC for the opportunity to speak about the various programs she is offering at her museum.  She shared that she started as the education director in 2012 where the museum had a great conservation department and that the PGAAMCC became a major community outreach center.   

PGAAMCC was looking to expand itself where Director Compton has expertise in community art.  She and the museum took their network to build great resources to capitalize on the scope and vision of presenting diverse programming for the Prince George’s County, Washington Metropolitan area.  Director Compton said that PGAAMCC offers youth programs such as teen afterschool programs, early childhood programs, docent guided tours and many exhibitions to extend outreach to the community.  She shared that the PGAAMCC has a great relationship with the Prince George’s County schools system where they work with 60 schools and 4,000 students throughout the calendar year teaching African Diaspora.  





New Business

New 2017-2019 MCAAHC Meeting Schedule
Chairwoman Marshall shared that Dr. Joan Gaither would like to meet with the MCAAHC commissioners concerning the 2017-2019 calendar sharing the various places the Emancipation quilt will be going in conjunction with the MCAAHC meetings.  

FY 2018 African American Heritage Preservation Grant Program Workshop Schedule 
Chairwoman Marshall said that there are still two workshops to attend for the African American Heritage Preservation Grant program.  On Thursday, April 6 there will be an AAHPG workshop meeting in Dorchester County at the Harriet Tubman Visitor’s Center and on Tuesday, April 11 there will be an AAHPG workshop meeting in Prince George’s County at the Oxon Hill Library. 

Banneker-Douglass Museum Foundation Meetings
Chairwoman Marshall asked that the MCAAHC commissioners consider supporting the Banneker-Douglass Museum Foundation meetings that are held on the second Saturday of each month.  She would like to see that one MCAAHC commissioner be present at each meeting.  She said that the MCAAHC commissioners can reach out to LeRonn Herbert, Special Assistant for more information.

Recognition of Guests
Chairwoman Marshall recognized Sharon Parker, former MCAAHC commissioner who attended the MCAAHC meeting.   LeRonn Herbert, Special Assistant took recognized Ms. Niambia Davis who is a supporter of the MCAAHC and its endeavors.

There being no further business to come before Chairwoman Marshall, she called for a motion to close the MCAAHC meeting.  Commissioner Edwin T. Johnson made a motion that the MCAAHC being closed.  Commissioner Lopez Matthews seconded and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:27 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,





_____________________________
LeRonn Herbert, Special Assistant













